No-Fee Official Passport for Family Members

A September 2020 update to the Foreign Clearance Guide requires that all military family
members must now hold a No-Fee Official Passport.

Family members of personnel with orders to Naval Station Guantanamo Bay (NSGB) must apply
for a No-Fee Official Passport before booking travel to NSGB.

Controlled Access Card (CAC) holders may learn more at https://www.fcg.pentagon.mil/fcg.cfm
(Select Southern Command, then select Guantanamo Bay. Do not select Cuba as the entry
requirements are very different.)

If you do not have a CAC, you may learn more by contacting your local State Department office.
You may make an appointment to apply for a No-Fee Official Passport. If needed, you may
request expedited handling.

If you have questions, use the “Contact Us” tab on this site and send an email to NMRTC GB
Human Resources.
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